

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez St., Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph Website: www.scouts.org.ph

Tels. (632) 528 0555 * 527 8317 to 20 * Telefax: (632) 528 0577

25 August 2022

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM

No. 54

s. 2022

TO

National Executive Board Members, Regional Scout Directors,

Council Scout Executives and Officers-In-Charge

SUBJECT :

Designation of the Officer-In-Charge, Office of the Secretary

General

 In light of the retirement of Secretary General Rogelio S. Villa, Jr. at the close of office hours on 26 August 2022, and pursuant to National Executive Board (NEB) Resolution No. 4, s. 2022, approved during the Special NEB Meeting held on 19 August 2022, NEB Member DIOSDADO M. SAN ANTONIO is hereby designated as Officer-In-Charge, Office of the Secretary General, effective 30 August 2022.

As such, all matters concerning the operations of the Boy Scouts of the Philippines shall be referred to him for appropriate action. Likewise, all concerned are instructed to reflect necessary changes in official communications and documents, as necessary.

3. For information, guidance and dissemination.

DALE B. CORVERA

National President

Chairperson, Governance Commission for GOCCs

Regional Director JUDITH A. DONGALLO-CHICANO, Civil Service Commission-NCR Acting Audit Team Leader JOCELYN G. MALAPOTE, Office of the Resident Auditor,

Commission on Audit

ONP.DBC/mop